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School Council News 

After a great deal of discussion and consideration over the past few years, School Council has decided to privatise the            
Out of School Hours Care , ( OSHC), as of term 3, 2017. 

A working party of School Council members and Margaret English, the current OSHC Co-ordinator, researched several major 
providers of OSHC and met with their representatives to determine what they offered in their service delivery.                              
A recommendation from the working party to outsource the program to Big Childcare, as they provided the highest quality 
program, was put to School Council last week. Council members voted to follow the recommendation of the working party and 
therefore, Big Childcare will be the providers of the OSHC  program. 

The working party was vigilant in determining the quality of the provider, ensuring our students would be participating in an 
exciting program with the highest quality of care and with the cost being kept the same as our current program.                   
Council members were insistent that quality of care and cost were our highest priorities. 

We wish to thank Margaret English and Danielle Newman for overseeing our OSHC for many years and for providing our       
students with a quality program. Current staff have the option to work for Big Childcare, which is a wonderful opportunity  for    
them. 

Buildings and Grounds Update 

As mentioned in previous newsletters, we will be receiving new portable classrooms within the next term or two to replace 
some of our existing ones. This will require strategic management ensuring minimum inconvenience to the day to day  running 
of the school. However there will be areas of the school which will be impacted upon and we will ensure everyone is aware of 
the restrictions as they happen. We will keep you informed as we find out more information. 

Parent Forum 

I will be hosting a Parent Forum on June 14th at 2.30 where I will be discussing the Reading process and what we do when we 
read. There will also be time at the end of this session where you will be able ask questions related to this topic. I aim to be 
conducting at least one parent session per term, providing an opportunity to discuss the teaching and learning taking place at 
RHPS. If you wish to attend, please notify the office beforehand.  

Congratulations to Seb! 

I wish to congratulate Seb on being appointed as Assistant Principal of Tullamarine Primary School. Seb has been acting in 
this position since the beginning of 2017 and will now take up the permanent appointment. Seb has been a valuable member 
of RHPS for many years, has added a great deal to the community and will be greatly missed. We wish Seb all the best for the 
future and thank him for his contribution to our school. 

Road Safety 

The Hume City bylaws officers have been patrolling the area outside our school and will be issuing fines to people who are not 
obeying the parking restrictions which are indicated on the signs. I have also had a number of parents extremely concerned 
about the drivers who are putting the safety of our community and themselves at risk due to conducting U turns on or near the 
school crossing, driving and parking on the curb and double parking. Unfortunately yesterday an ambulance responding to a 
call out had difficulty driving along McPherson Blvd, due to parents not obeying the road laws and or parking restrictions. 
Please, for the safety of all, ensure you obey the road laws. 

 

Yours in learning  

Julie  Lowerson 

 

                

 

 

Bu notu anlamak için yardıma ihtiyacınız olursa, 
lütfen genel ofise gelin.  
ϣЂϼϹгЯЮ ϣвϝЛЮϜ ϢϼϜϸъϝϠ ЬϝЋϦъϜ пϮϽт ϢϹКϝЃгЮϜ ев Инж рϜ бтϹЧϧЮм 
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Staff Profile 
 

 

Jessie Mowat 

Foundation Team Leader 

 

 

I have been teaching since 2012. I am now in my sixth year as a teacher and I 
have taught Grade Two, Grade One and Foundation. I completed my studies 
at The University of Melbourne where I took the subject ΨTeachers of English 
to Speakers of Other LanguagesΩ known also as TESOL in my final year. I 
learnt a lot of skills that I use with many students at Roxburgh Homestead. 

 

This year, I am a Prep teacher and I am also the Foundation Team Leader.       
I manage and support the Foundation teachers to maintain a safe and            
engaging learning environment. I am also in a network with the local           
kindergartens to ensure our students have a happy and comfortable         
transition into primary school. 

 

Outside of school, I love catching up with my friends and spending time at 
home with my two black cats, Ziggy and Boo. I have played netball              
competitively since I was 11 and have only recently started playing again 
after 9 months in recovery after a ruptured Achilles injury last year.                  
I am very grateful to be back walking, running and jumping again.   
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    O.H.S.C     HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
 

Programs for the July School Holiday Program will be available as of  

today. 

Bookings will be taken from Tuesday 13th June until the end of term. 

 

 

No School on MONDAY 12th June 
 

Queenôs Birthday 
 

Public Holiday 
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 COMPASS   

 IS COMING IN TERM  3   
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